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Noah E. Working on 

His Project at Home! 
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PRINCIPAL’S THOUGHTS 
 

We want to state for the record how very proud we feel of our 

teaching and support staff. The manner in which they        

approach each day shows how dedicated they are to our         

students. We are all spending many hours each day focusing on 

wellbeing, and providing support to students and families. Our 

staff have quickly adapted to and embraced this way of working, 

which in many ways is more difficult than being at school. 

Teaching is always a very demanding job, but working, and    

especially communicating remotely, has made it more            

complicated than ever. However, in true Ranfurly style, our 

teachers and support staff have embraced this work with        

dedication and commitment and we feel very proud of them. 

We have now completed over 10 days of Learning at Home, 

but to us it actually feels like more than that. We sincerely hope 

that life at home is starting to settle down now; especially for all 

of our students, and that they are finding comfort in some new 

routines. It is important in this period of change that we are kind 

to ourselves, and patient with each other, as much as possible. 

We want to again say a sincere thanks to our students and      

parents for their positive feedback about the Home Learning 

activities. Even though it’s only been a short time, our teachers 

are already starting to find new and interesting ways of           

presenting the learning and communicating with their classes. 

Some teachers are putting the work on Google Classroom,    

developing morning ‘check ins’ via video or chat greetings, whilst 

others are making great video presentations. This is well received 

by our students who are excited to see their teacher’s faces.  

Expectations and home circumstances vary greatly across 

families – what one family sees as too much work another may 

see as not enough. To best meet everyone’s needs we are       

following the DET expectations and providing enough work 

daily with at least two to three hours for Grade P-2 and three to 

four hours for Grade 3-6. With breaks included, this should keep 

many students busy with learning for a good portion of the day 

We would like to congratulate Corinne Shore and the ten school 

leaders for their excellent video presentation last Friday to     

commemorate our Ranfurly ANZAC Day Ceremony. Very 

well done! 

 
 
 
 

Dennis & Mark 

‘It’s Not OK To Be Away’  and   ‘It’s Great If You’re Not Late’ 

MRS LEE’S RECIPE OF 
THE WEEK 

Never Fail Easy Chocolate Cake 
 

1 cup SR Flour 
1cup sugar 
2 eggs 
3 Tablespoon butter, melted 
3 tablespoons cocoa 
1 teaspoon vanilla essence 
1/2 cup milk 
 
Place everything in a bowl and 
mix well. 
Place mix in lined greased 20 cm tin. 
Bake at 175 degrees for 45 
minutes . 

Cool and ice with          
chocolate icing! 
Enjoy !!! 

 

 

 

Ranfurly Staff Preparing 

Student Work for Home 

Learning! 


